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International Student Services

“WHAT SHOULD I KNOW NOW THAT I HAVE BEEN ADMITTED?” 

GRADUATE STUDENT 
Rev.  7/2021
Now that you have been admitted, what are some things you must consider?  Obtaining a student visa, completing necessary forms, and obtaining housing are other issues to which you must attend.  Please read the following carefully:

· Make certain you have accepted admission to the program in which you have been admitted.  Obtain a letter that stipulates any financial awards or assistantships you have been given.    If you are deferring your application or have decided to attend another university, please notify the appropriate department.
· You must make arrangements for housing.  On-campus housing is available in the form of apartment-style suites.  Please contact Spartan Suites at 757-626-3136 for more information or an application.  If you wish to live off-campus, please plan to arrive early enough to find an apartment or room.  The Office of Residential Life can assist in locating off-campus housing.  Contact them at (757) 823-8407, fax (757) 823-2304.  Their office is located in the New Residential Complex, Suite 100.
· Pay the SEVIS Enrollment Fee by mail by completing a Form I-901 or pay online at www.FMJfee.com .  You must have proof of payment in the form of a receipt before your scheduled appointment with the U.S. Embassy to obtain an F-1 visa.   
· Sign the bottom of your Form I-20 in blue ink.  Read the F-1 regulations on page 3 carefully.

· Prepare to arrive at NSU prior to the start of classes.  Please note that you may arrive in the United States no earlier than 30 days prior to the date printed on line #5 of your Form I-20 and no later than that same date, or you may be denied passage by DHS officials at the port of entry.
· Plan to pay your tuition and fees prior to the beginning of each semester.

· Plan to attend the mandatory International Student Orientation.

· Prepare for the weather.  The weather in Virginia varies by season, with cold winters and hot, humid summers.  Purchase warm winter clothing, including sweaters and a heavy overcoat, as well as light clothing for the summer.
· Leave unnecessary items at home.  Household items like an alarm clock, bed sheets, blankets, and school supplies can be purchased inexpensively in the United States.

· Do not travel with a huge amount of cash.
· Prepare for transportation from the airport to Norfolk State University.  A shuttle service is available to transport you from Norfolk International Airport to Norfolk State University.  There are also taxi cabs that can take you to and from the airport.
· Prepare to incur costs for health insurance.  It is mandatory for all international students.  The cost for health insurance will be automatically added to your account. 
· Contact the Designated School Official in the Office of International Student Services upon arrival.  You will not be able to register for classes until this meeting has taken place.  Bring passport, visa, I-94 form, all I-20 forms that have been issued to you, any EAD or OPT work authorization cards, and emergency contact information.  The International Student Services is in the James A. Bowser Building, Suite 121.

· Join the NSU International Student Organization.  By becoming a member, you will meet other international students, keep up with new immigration regulations, and participate in educational and leisure activities.  Meeting dates and times will be announced via email.

